
WOODLAND PARK SPECIAL ROAD DISTRICT 

ROAD MAINTENANCE/REPAIR 

PROJECT OUTLINE 

 

PROJECT: CONE RD 
 

NEED OUTLINE: 

 

In the wet season there is about a 300 ft section of the road that is very muddy with deep ruts that 

cause a serious driving hazard.  After an onsite public workshop 4/13/2020, the Board of Commissioners 

and Community members identified two problems. 

• The previous grading of the road caused large berms along the side of the road.  These berms 

along the edge of the road does not allow for the water to dissipate to the sides of the road.   

Further it was identified that the berms held a large amount of the roadbed (gravel) in them 

leaving the road bare. 

• Due to problem #1, gravel needs to be replaced on the road. 

 

Recommendation of the Board: 

 

The cost restraints of removing the berms and replacing the gravel on the road are to high.  The Board 

recommends that the berms be left in place for now. 

 

The Board further recommends that gravel be laid down the center of the road.  Approximately 300 ft @ 

3” deep with a high crown.  This work should be done after enough rain and moisture has occurred to 

allow the gravel to settle into the roadbed. 

 

Approval of Recommendation: 

 

This project was approved at a regular business meeting via Zoom on 4/28/2020.   The meeting was 

attended by Tena Crum and John Briggs Commissioners.  John made the motion to approve the project, 

Tena second the motion, vote was unanimous. 

 

Cost: 

Estimated Cost of Gravel and delivery:  

WPSRD Funds  $1100.00 Actual Cost: $1125.00 

Donated Tractor for the day:     

          In Kind Donation $300.00 

Volunteer Hours spreading gravel:         

        In Kind Donation   $360.00 

Total Project              $1760.00  Actual Total: $1785.00 

 

Project Completed: 5/15/2020 

 


